
   

 

 

Wine 

and 

Wisdom 

Saturday 12 October  
Memorial Hall, Leeds 

7.15 for 7.30pm 

Teams of four to six 

Supper with wine provided 
Bring your own glasses 

In aid of Leeds Memorial Hall funds  

Tickets £10.00 

(See page 13 for details) 
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PARISH DIRECTORY   

Parish Administrator Tracey Pavan 07516 159879 

Churchwarden—Leeds  & Broomfield Maria  Boreham  436296 

Verger - Broomfield Derek Hadlow 861955 

Borough Councillor Gill Fort 861605 

County Councillor - Leeds Gary Cooke 694480 

County Councillor - Broomfield Shellina Prendergast 07970 461160 

Craft & Natter Jane Newsome 862558 

Cricket Club - Secretary Sarah O’Connell 880340 

Football Club (Men & Ladies) Colin Pitchers 670700 

Friends of Leeds & Broomfield Churches Pauline Royer 07711 830436 

Leeds Allotments Strutt and Parker 01227 473741 

Leeds Amateur Dramatic Group Lesley Finlay 862467 

Leeds Playing Field Sherrie Babington 01634 863719 

Leeds/Broomfield Bellringers Andrew Saunders 07948 715268 

Leeds W.I. Susan Wenham 07905 479870 

Magazine Editor & Advertising Judi Taylor 862316 

Magazine Distribution Humphrey Goodhew 861624 

Memorial Hall – Bookings Jane Steele 863481 

Parish Council Chair - Leeds Bob China 07472 760460 

Parish Council Chair – Broomfield & Kingswood Tina Clark 880929 

Parish Clerk - Leeds Sherrie Babington 01634 867173 

Parish Clerk – Broomfield & Kingswood Hayley Roberts 474190 

Primary School Fiona Steer 861398 

Roman Catholic Priest Fr. Peter Growney 752637 

Scout Group Alan Poulton 843019 

Sutton Valence Gardeners’ Association Ross Vaughan 693837 

Website : www.leedskent.org.uk leedsparishcoun-
cil@gmail.com 

 

MAGAZINE MATERIAL 
Please email copy for the magazine by 12th of the month to the Editor, Judi 
Taylor. Email : juditaylor4@outlook.com 
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Harvest! 
 

October is the month when many churches hold harvest festivals, 
thanking God for the year’s harvest and, more generally, for the 
abundance which so many of us enjoy. So this month’s magazine 
leader is a simple attempt to give a nod to farmers, the driving force 
behind our food supplies.  
 
Having grown up on a farm, I am sure that I write this with a degree 
of bias. However, I think it’s hard to argue against how hard farmers 
work, how farming culture is a wonderful part of our context, and 
how the challenges faced by those in the farming and growing indus-
tries increase each year. Whether it is the impact of climate change, 
changes in legislation and subsidies or some other cause, the chal-
lenges are huge and running a farm is a heavy weight to carry. 
 
A recent National Farmers’ Union survey found that the British public 
hold farmers and growers as one of the most favoured and valued 
professions, second only to nurses.  
• 91% said they feel that farming is important to the UK economy. 

• 89% of the public feel it is important that Britain has a productive 
farming industry. 
85% of people support increasing self-sufficiency in UK food produc-
tion. 
 
Despite our (semi-)rural context, we still live in a place where food so 
often comes washed and packaged, uniform in shape and size, 
wrapped in plastic, pre-chopped, etc, etc and we can quickly lose an 
appreciation of fresh foods in all their dirty, unpeeled, occasionally 
wonky, straight from the field beauty. 
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So how about this month, alongside taking a moment to be remind-
ed of the incredible privileges we enjoy each day, we make sure to 
appreciate farmers a little more. Chat to your local farmer and ask 
how they are getting on. Take a footpath through a nearby field or 
orchard and be amazed by the natural industry. Seek out a source of 
local produce, be it fruit, eggs, meat, beer, or something else and 
support them not just once, but whenever you can. Next time you 
meet a tractor along a country lane, wind down your window and 
thank the driver for their service. 
 
Farming is there to be celebrated and our farmers are there to be 

supported and encouraged. Where would we be without them?! 

Rev Rob 
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Church Services in October 
6 October Trinity 19 

Readings Mark 10 2-16; Hebrews 1. 1-4 and 2.5-12 

Services 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

  9.30am Leeds Morning Celebration 

  11.00am Hollingbourne Harvest 

      11.00am Langley Morning celebration 

  11.00am Kingswood Café Church 

13 October Trinity 20 

Readings Mark 10. 17-31; Hebrews 4.12-end 

Services 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

  11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 

  11.00am Langley Morning Celebration 

  11.00am Kingswood Morning Celebration 

  3.30pm Broomfield Harvest Communion 

20 October Trinity 21 

Readings Mark 10.35-45;  Hebrews 5.1-10 

Services 9.30am Otham Morning Worship 

  9.30am Leeds Morning Celebration HC 

  11.00am
  

Hollingbourne Eucharist 

  11.00am Langley Morning celebration 

  11.00am Kingswood Morning celebration 

27 October Bible Sunday 

Readings Mark 10.46-end; Hebrews 7.23-end 

Services 9.30am Otham Holy Communion 

  11.00am
  

Langley Morning celebration HC 

  11.00am
  

Kingswood Holy Communion 

  11.00am Hollingbourne Eucharist 
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This Month’s Duties 
  St Nicholas  

  Readers  

Oct 6 D King 9.30am 

 20 TBC 9.30am 

  Church Cleaning  

Oct  Mr & Mrs King  

  War Memorial  

Oct  Mrs J Dabbs  

  Brass & Silver Flowers 

Oct 6 Mrs Turner Miss E Chapman 

 13/20 Mrs Ryan Mrs H Norman 

 27 Mrs Turner Mrs B Turner 

  St Margaret’s  

Oct 13 Readers  

  Mrs J Taylor 3.30pm 

Oct 13 Church Cleaning  

  Mr & Mrs Bowman-Taylor 3.30pm 
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Our Ride and Stride Heroes! 
 
Broomfield 

Boomers 
 

Many congratula-
tions to our two he-
roic teams of walkers 
and bikers who com-
pleted visits to over 
20 local churches to 
help raise  

sponsorship funds  
for Friends of Kent 
Churches who often 
help with the cost of 
repairs to our Leeds 
and Broomfield 
churches 
 

Leeds Striders   
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Sutton Valence Gardeners’  
Association  

 
 

 
 

Do you know that Sutton Valence has a Gardener’s 
Association?  

Our membership fee is £5 per year and this offers 
10% discount at Rumwoods, Coolings the Potted 

Garden at Bearsted and other local Nurseries  
(T&Cs Apply)  

 
We have four Talks this year and have two Shows. 
Members enter our Shows with produce from their 
gardens ie fruit, vegetables, flowers. Also, cookery 
and handicraft. Children can enter our Shows too.  

To Join 

Contact Ross on 01622 693837 or email us on  

suttonvalencegardeners@gmail.com 
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Leeds Litter 
Pick 

 

Saturday 5 October 
 

If you are able to help please join 
us at the Playing Fields in Upper 

Street, Leeds at 10am 
 

Litter Pickers, Hi Viz Vests and 
bags supplied 
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Wine 

and 

Wisdom 

Saturday 12 October  
Memorial Hall, Leeds 

7.15 for 7.30pm 

Teams of four to six 
 

Supper with wine provided 
Bring your own glasses 

In aid of Leeds Memorial Hall funds  

Tickets £10.00 

 

Please note tables need to be 
booked by Friday 4 October 

         

 Tel : Jane on 01622 863481  

Or email jane.steele@hotmail.co.uk 
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Well, it sadly looks like summer is all over judging by the rain cur-
rently driving against my office window!  Still, it will soon be the sea-
son of gorgeous autumn colours, crunching leaves beneath your feet 
on walks and the excuse to drink hot chocolate regularly.  
 
It is the time for tidying and getting the garden in best possible 
shape for strong flowering next spring. Our beautiful new wild flow-
er meadow continues to flower and should do so well into Autumn.  
It has been lovely to see so many people enjoying the mown paths 
through it over the summer.   
 
We currently have a new Sublime Sculpture Trail in situ, with stun-
ning sculptures positioned throughout the estate. This runs until 6 
October and is included in the annual admission ticket.    
 
Looking ahead to Autumn and Winter, we have daytime Hallowe’en 
& Christmas experiences. During October Half-Term, children are 
invited to become Spell Seekers and interact with six magical beings 
around the Estate, before joining the Hallowe’en Ball and Fancy 
Dress competition.  This was hugely popular last year, so we are 
hoping for good weather so everyone can enjoy it.  
 
Shortly after October Half Term, we will be going into the Fireworks 
Spectacular Weekend on 9/10 November.  This is always a fantastic 
spectacle and is already selling very fast, so do buy your tickets 
quickly if you want to attend.  
 
From 23 November to 31 December, the Castle will be transformed 
into scenes from The Nutcracker, with live performers at weekends 
and during the school Christmas holidays.  Many of you will have 
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enjoyed Narnia in the Castle last year, so we hope you will join us 
for this magical experience too.  Both Hallowe’en and The Nutcrack-
er are included in your 12-month ticket.  We will also have a booka-
ble Nutcracker themed Afternoon Tea (adults & children).  
  
Christmas Lights Trail is returning for a third year, with 80% of instal-
lations new for this year, we also have great catering, marshmallow 
toasting and fairground rides, including a Big Wheel giving great 
views over the Castle!   
 
Looking forward to the New Year (yes – already!), we will be running 
a Wedding Fair in January for those newly engaged couples who 
want to get married at the Castle.  Aside from the Castle itself and 
the Maiden’s Tower, we can also offer our newly refurbished Castle 
View Restaurant and marquees in several stunning locations for 
weddings.  We know that couples want that unique touch on their 
wedding catering, so now offer a variety of different caterers for 
weddings and functions too.   
 
We will be carrying out some conservation works during the winter.  
The Castle Moat Bridge will undergo stonework repairs, including a 
significant amount of re-pointing below the waterline.  We will also 
be refurbishing the sluices that control the waterways on the estate.  
 
Hope you have a lovely Autumn.  
 
Helen Bonser-Wilton, Chief Executive 
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Notes from Leeds Parish Council 
 

Welcome to newcomers to Leeds 

Welcome to any new residents to the village. We hope that you will be happy 
here. Please don’t be shrinking violets – come and support the village and  its 
community in whatever way you wish.  

Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillor Greeff & Councillor Fort 
Parish Councillor Vacancy 

Vacancy still open, no response to date. If you feel that you could contribute to 
the Village why not apply, contact the Parish Clerk for details. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting 
Agreed & signed as a true record. No declarations of interest. 
Public Participation  No members of the public attended. 
Highways Matters 

A20 working group discussion notes circulated to Councillors present. 
Drain cover in road by school has been levelled off. 
Cll Bernini to progress possible controlled crossing by school with KCC Highways. 
If you have concerns about pot holes and empty/damaged grit bins please either 
use the KCC website or advise the Parish Clerk. Leak at the bottom of Foley Hill 
still ongoing, Clerk to yet again contact SE & Southern Water companies. 
Chairman's Report 

The Chairman voiced his disappointment over the cancellation of the Village lunch 
planned for the 24  August, cancelled due to inclement weather. On behalf of the 
PC he thanked the residents group for their hard work preparing and organising 
the events. He advised that Bearsted recently have had two new tennis courts 
constructed and wondered if the PC could obtain the cost for these with the view 
of obtaining a grant maybe to have the Leeds courts renovated. 
Financial Matters The financial statement & payments were approved. 
Report from KCC Councillor 

Cllr Cooke attended the meeting and advised that with the change of parties in 
the borough the local plan was to be reviewed and changed. This will exclude any 
future proposals for a relief road! 
He was asked to see if the grit bins cold be replaced where damaged and that 
where needed refilled before the onset of winter. He requested details of which 
bins needed attention and where they were located. 
Cll. Cooke expressed his disappointment and surprise over the planning consent 
given by both KCC & MBC relating to the Abbey Farm development. 
Planning Matters No applications to consider.      
Parish Maintenance 

The bus stop shelter by Burgess Hall Drive is obviously not used, due in the main 
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to the mess inside it and the genaral state of the outside. Clerk to contact bus 
company. The pavement opposite Farmers Close down to Forge Lane has vegeta-
tion from residents' properties overhanging the path and in some parts such that 
pedestrians have to walk close to the kerb to get by. This is repeated on the pave-
ment from Forge Lane to the bottom of Foley Hill and is so bad that opposite the 
Sports Field car park a road sign has completely disappeared! 
Please be aware that if residents do not cut back their vegetation then the PC will 
have no alternative but to ask KCC do this and they will charge the relevant prop-
erty owners. 
The field at the end of the Church car park has been mown, the gate padlock 
found and the gate secured. 
Build up of litter and rubbish at the field end of the Church car park  is frustrating 
to see, given that there is a litter bin at the road end of the car park. 
Build up of litter on the path between the Ashcroft cottages and the Church grave-
yard entrance and on this same pavement the PC will get the roses pruned and 
vegetation cut back. 
All in all the village looks  good other than the ever present litter which appears in 
the main to come from passing traffic. As we come into Autumn fortunate-
ly  nature brings the growth rate to a minimum and the maintenance is reduced. 
Leeds Playground,Playing Field, Tennis Courts & Pavilion. 
Fence panels around children’s play area have been repaired. Weeds etc around 
perimeter of the tennis courts have been treated. 
An external supply on the Pavilion has now been installed. 
Graffiti  has appeared on the back of the Pavilion, if anyone knows who the artist 
is please ask them to desist. It has been noted that excessive litter etc is being 
placed in the litter bin outside the Pavilion. Whilst this is the place for it the cost 
to the village in having the bin emptied is rising so can the PC ask users of the field 
to take home as much of their litter for disposal as they can or place it in the MBC 
bin at the entrance to the car park. 
Street Lighting 

With the nights drawing in it is important that all the street lights are working. If 
you spot any that are not please contact the Clerk. 
Church Path Lighting 

The new Church path lighting along with the new Church floodlights are now fully 
functional coming on at dusk and off around midnight. 
Resilience/ Emergency Plan 

Draft plan now completed, Cll's to read though it ready for discussion at next PC 
meeting. 
Date of next meeting 

The next meeting  of the Parish Council is in the Village Hall on Tuesday 8 Oct ober 
2024 at 7pm 
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Update from Helen Whately your local MP 
 

It’s great to be back in Parliament standing up for Faversham 
and Mid Kent. Obviously it’s different now that I’m in Opposi-
tion. Like most MPs I would always rather be in Government, 
but Opposition is a new challenge and I will make the most of 
it. I’m honoured to continue serving you all. 
  
As well as representing our beautiful corner of the country, 
I’ve been appointed Shadow Secretary of State of Transport. 
That means I have work to do holding the Government to 

account on their national policies like nationalising the railways, and I can put ex-
tra pressure on Ministers on local transport issues. For instance, I am already lob-
bying the new Government for an end to Operation Brock and to make sure Dover 
and Folkestone are ready for new EU border checks.  
  
Also on transport, many of you have been affected by the closure of the A251. I 
certainly have been. I know Parish Councillors have been doing sterling work liais-
ing with SGN and Kent Highways on behalf of residents. I will continue to support 
our Parish Councillors, including pressing for potholes to be filled while the road is 
closed, and to get the damage to passing places and verges repaired. 
  
Earlier this week I put a question to the Justice Secretary about catapults. Cata-
pults are increasingly being used to injure or kill livestock like sheep, wild animals 
like ducks, and even pets – including River the peacock in Boughton Monchelsea. 
It’s horrible to see. Part of the problem is catapults aren’t considered offensive 
weapons. I have asked the Justice Secretary to meet me to discuss how the justice 
system can deter (and stop) catapults being used to kill animals. I will also be tak-
ing this up with the Home Office. 
  
Another problem rearing its head is hare coursing – a cruel and illegal activity that 
has no place in our community. I’ve been reassured that Kent Police are actively 
tackling this, and I’m grateful to those who’ve reported these incidents. If you see 
hare coursing happening – as for any crime in progress – call 999. If you see the 
signs afterwards like dead hares please report it online to Kent Police. By spotting 
it and reporting it we can help to stop it. 
  
Speaking of our countryside, I know many of you are concerned about the new 
government’s plan to allocate huge numbers of houses to our local area. I share 
your concern. I’ll be monitoring their planning proposals carefully and will do my 
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best to stick up for our area. That said, with such a large majority in Parliament 
the Government is unlikely to lose votes any time soon.  
  
The most recent vote in Parliament was on the Winter Fuel Allowance. I voted to 
keep this but sadly the cut is going to happen, which means 18,000 pensioners in 
Faversham and Mid Kent will lose their payment this winter. There is a myth that 
because pension incomes have been protected in recent years by the ‘triple lock’ 
pensioners can afford to go without this extra help. That’s simply not the case and 
I have received harrowing emails of how some are going to struggle this winter. 
However, if you are on pension credit you will still receive it. I suggest double 
checking to see if you are entitled to this on the government website. If you are 
not eligible but are really going to struggle please let me know and I can support 
you to seek help from the local council’s ‘Household Support Fund’.  
 

If you would like my help with anything or would like to raise something with me 
please don’t hesitate to get in touch.  
  
Wishing you all the very best. 
 
Helen  
helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk / 0207 219 6472 
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Best wishes 
 

Helen   www.helenwhately.org.uk 
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Parish Administrator 
 
If you need help with dates for church wed-
dings or christenings or any other church  
services after Mark leaves us at the end of 
September and before a new Vicar is appoint-
ed, please contact our Parish Administrator 
Tracey Pavan on 07516 159879 or email  
lbkchurches@gmail.com and Tracey will  
endeavour to help. 

 

 
FRIENDS OF LEEDS AND BROOMFIELD CHURCHES 

 

AGM 
Wednesday 3 October 

7.30pm 
At Pink Cottage, 

Broomfield, ME17 1PT 
 
 

PLEASE COME ALONG! 
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It’s not what you think!’ 

 

We are a small, perfectly-formed, friendly group of local wom-
en, who meet in Leeds Village Hall on the second Thursday of 

the month.  
 

Yes, we do eat cake. Yes we do drink tea. But we also laugh a 
lot, learn a lot and go  out a lot. 

Meeting Coming up:  
 

Thursday 10 October  
All welcome. Non-members: £4.50 

7.30pm. Leeds Village Hall  
 

 
Join our Facebook Page @LeedsWI 

Email us at:  leedsvillagewi@gmail.com 
 

Or call Susan Wenham on 07905 479870 

LEEDS CRAFT AND NATTER GROUP   

WEDNESDAY 16 October 
LEEDS VILLAGE HALL 11am-1pm  

 

A hot drink and biscuits will be provided 

Cost £3.50 to cover costs  

For more details please contact  

Jane Newsome  862558 
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Professional local Kingswood builder 
 

• Over thirty years’ experience – extensions, renovations and     
alterations, fireplaces, roofing, soffit, fascias and guttering, patios 
and walls, fencing, block paved drives, groundwork  and much 
more… 

• Free, honest estimates 

Paul Bowman  07731 974 548 |  01622 298532  
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CARING FOR CATS BOARDING CATTERY 
 

Furtherfields Farm 
 

▪  Heated Accommodation 
▪ Individual Runs 

▪ Boarding 365 days a year 

▪ Quiet rural location 

▪ Collection and Delivery Service  
▪ Inspection visits welcome 
▪ Family Run Business 

▪ Cat only boarding 

Contact Julie & Ian Stevens, Furtherfields, Caring Lane, Leeds 

Telephone 01622 861288 Email : info@furtherfields.co.uk 
 

Point of lay hens and Free Range Eggs available  
 

 

  

               
OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

ALAN POULTON    

TEL 843019 
 

C A R P E T S   

SUPPLY & FITTING SERVICE WITH HOME SELECTION 
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 Sarah Willsey MCFHP MAFHP 
 

Foot Health Professional 
 

Mobile Foot Health Professional  
Service in the comfort of your own 

home 
 

TREATMENTS  
 Corns & calluses 
 Hard skin   
 Cracked heels 
 Diabetic/High Risk Foot Care 
 Ingrown toe nails                   
 Thickened fungal nails 
 Toe nail cutting and care 
 Verrucas 
 
 

Mobile 07500 041535 
sarah@yourhealthyfeet.co.uk 
Web: www.yourhealthyfeet.co.uk 

LEEDS VILLAGE HALL 

Available at competitive rates for 

WEDDINGS – PARTIES –  

MEETINGS 

Max Capacity 216 

Telephone : 863481 

www.leedsvillagehall-kent.co.uk 

 
Why not advertise 

here? 
 

Ring 862316 

 

General Domestic Plumbing 
Repairs & installation 

Home maintenance & repairs 

Fully insured 
Odd jobs - no job too small  

FREE QUOTES 
NO CALL OUT CHARGE 

FRIENDLY PROFESSIONAL ADVICE 

David Jenkins 

01622 851186 & 0791 4380521 
info@allfixplumbing.co.uk 

 

Bob Paintbrush 
Painting & Wallpapering 

Carpentry, Plumbing, 
& General Household Repairs 

07892 713900
bobpaintbrush@icloud.com 

Prices 
£40 

Over 65 
£35 
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Computer Problems? 
Any computer related issues 

Contact Dean on 
07722 293187 

info@warford-computers.co.uk 

NO FIX NO FEE NO CALL 

OUT CHARGE 

£30 PER HOUR 

 

 

 
PROUD TO BE 
SERVING THE 
COMMUNITY  
SINCE 1965 

 
 

Your fully independent, family owned, Funeral 
Directors, serving the local community with  

compassion and the highest standards of  
service and professionalism. 

With our 24-hour emergency service,  
we are only a telephone call away. 

At the earliest stage possible, you will speak  
directly with one of our experienced Funeral  

Directors, who will be there to help, support and  
guide you through the whole of the funeral process. 

 
 
 
 

Headcorn Road, Grafty Green, Maidstone, Kent ME17 2AP. 

01622 850840 
Email – enquiries@awcourt.com  

Website – www.awcourt.com 

A.W. Court is a Trading Division of West & Coe Limited,  602 Rainham 
Road South,  

Dagenham, Essex RM10 8YP. 
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Learn Bricklaying with Us 
Looking for a unique and hands-on gift idea or a new hobby?  
Our tailored bricklaying lessons bring the joy of creating your 

own garden wall, BBQ or cosy fireplace to your doorstep!  
We provide tools and knowledge. You provide the project! 

Schedule a free consultation. 
**No upfront payments** 

Call Mark on 07889 187024 or email 
mark@weeksbuilding.co.uk     
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SUNPATCH FARM, HEADCORN RD, 

 SMARDEN,  TN27 8PJ 
Open: Mon-Fri 8:30am – 5:30pm, 

 Sat 8:30am – 1pm 
SALES ~ SERVICE ~ REPAIRS ~ PARTS 

Push Mowers, Ride on Mowers,  
Brush Cutters, Water Pumps, Hedge 

Trimmers and much more  

 

MOWER PLANT SERVICES 
LTD. 

www.mowerplantservices.co.uk 
Tel: 01622 890046 

 
 
 
 
 

K.W.J. 
50 CHARLESFORD  

AVENUE 
KINGSWOOD 

ME17 3PH 
 

I am open Wed, Thurs, 
Friday 9-5pm 

and Saturday 9-1pm 
Cost £10 

 

Please ring for an  
appointment 

KEN JURY on 07521 
289406 

 
 
 
 
 

WHY PAY MAIN DEALER PRICES? 
Servicing & MOT for all makes & models of 

cars/vans (up to 3500kg) 

Air-conditioning serviced & regassed 

Tyres, Exhausts, Clutches, Tracking,  

Cambelts 

Under the new EU Directive you do 

not have to have your new vehicle 

maintained at a main dealership – 

you still keep your warranty 

Loan car available while your vehicle is 

being repaired or serviced 

Call us today on 

01622 842445 
Wents Service Station 

(On the Lenham Rd out of Kingswood)

Ulcombe Hill, Ulcombe,  

Maidstone,  ME17 1DJ 

Computer Problems? Need an upgrade 
or a new machine? 
Just want some extra tuition? 
For local, friendly, experienced help, 
call Mike Cuerden on  01622 859442 

or 07963 020092 

Harrietsham 

Computers  

No call out fee, 
reasonable rates 
Private & 
Commercial work 
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The views expressed in this magazine are not necessarily the opinions of 
the Editor or Publisher. Whilst every care is taken to present the articles 
with an innocent opinion, the Editor and Publisher take no responsibility for 
any effects the articles or advertising features may cause. 

 

THIS MAGAZINE IS PUBLISHED BY THE LEEDS AND BROOMFIELD PAROCHIAL 
CHURCH COUNCIL © Magazine Copyright Leeds & Broomfield PCC 2024 

Oct 5 Litter Pick : —Playing Fields meet 10am 

 6 SVGA Talk—For venue contact Ross :  01622 693837  

 8 Leeds Parish Council meeting : Village Hall—7.00pm 

 10 Comedy night : Potting Shed—See page 9 

 10 Leeds W.I. meeting : Village Hall—7.30pm 

 12 Wine & Wisdom : Village Hall—7.15pm 

 16 Craft & Natter : Village Hall—11am 

 26 Recycle your bicycle/tools—see page 10 

Nov 24 SVGA AGM—For venue contact Ross :  01622 693837  
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Helen Whately MP 
 

Member of Parliament for Faversham and Mid Kent. 
I work for you. If you have a problem you think I can help you 

with, please contact me. 
 

House of Commons 
London, SW1A 0AA 

0207 219 6472 
helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk 

 

www.helenwhately.org.uk 

 

ICS Member - Fully Insured 

 

Chimney Sweep 
 

Peter Walsh 

 

01622 880958 / 07895 645318 
 

Prestige Toilet Trailers & Individual Toilets  
 Shower and Chiller Trailers for Events 
Hand Wash & Hand Sanitiser Stations 

Site Toilets & Welfare Units – For Short or Long Term Hire 
Effluent Tankering Service inc. Cess Pits & Septic Tanks 

Temporary Canteens, Offices & Stores 
Plus China, Cutlery, Glassware, Linen & Ovens from 

JANET’S CHINA HIRE Tel: 01622 844646 

CONTACT US AS YOUR LOCAL SUPPLIER 

Tel: 01622 843135 
enquiries@fourjays.co.uk, www.fourjays.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOUR JAYS GROUP 
TOILET, SHOWER AND CHILLER HIRE  

 

 J.J. AULT 
N.C.H.,S.C.C.,Arb. 

Tree Surgeon 
For Professional 

Arboricultural Services 
jeremyault@btinternet.com 

 
 Telephone: 01622 858002 

                   Climbing to the top since 1978 
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Strictly Fitness 
 

Come along to our weekly local 
Ballroom Fitness and Pilates clas-

ses by Strictly Fitness held in 
the beautiful studio located at 

Ledian Gardens Retirement  
Village in Leeds. 

Our classes run on Wednesdays 
at the following times :- 

 

Ballroom Fitness - 10.00 - 
10.45am (NO PARTNER REQUIRED) 

 

Pilates 11.00 - 11.45am 
Our classes welcome all abilities  
including beginners 

 

Contact Julie on : 
 

07739 638576 


